Mr. Herbert R. Michaelis, 406 Fossil Street, Russell, Kansas.

Dear Herbert:

I am sending you a carbon copy of the letter that I have written your basketball coach, Mr. Harold R. Elliott. This is self-explanatory as to why I was not able to contact you when you were here with the track team. I am sorry that I missed you, but as the letter to Coach Elliott states, I will see you on May 22, I hope, and go over every detail of your possible University life here at K.U.

We are delighted to have you and I am especially pleased that you are a "B" student. That always speaks well for an athlete because too many times some boys depend on their athletic ability to help them through with their academic subjects. You are an exception to that situation. And I might happily add that we are constantly getting fine students in our athletic group because they are the better thinkers.

If there is any information that I can give you prior to my coming to Russell on May 22, won't you write me and let me know your desires? It will be a pleasure to see you when I come to Russell for the Rotary meeting.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.